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Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 26 April 2017. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You have asked whether the people listed in Appendix 1 of the Garden Bridge Review who 
contributed orally to the review;  
 

a) recorded audio/video for the interviews;  
b) produced transcripts or write-ups for these interviews? 

 
In response, no visual recordings were made.  
 
With regards to audio, not all of the meetings listed in Appendix 1 of the Garden Bridge Review 
were recorded due to the unavailability of a Dictaphone, in those particular instances no 
transcript was possible. Where the meeting was recorded, in the majority of cases a transcript of 
the meeting was written up.  
 
The list of witnesses in Appendix 1 is not indicative of individual meetings, audio recordings and 
transcripts because a number of guests spoke to Dame Margaret in group discussions.  
 
Please find an attached annex which details the responses for each named person in Appendix 
1.  

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  

 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson 
Information Governance Officer 



 
 

 

 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 
Annex 
 

 

Meeting 
note 

Audio Transcript 

Dan Anderson, Fourth Street Yes Yes Yes 

Michael Ball, Thames Central Open Spaces Yes Yes Yes 

Julia Barfield FRSA MBE RIBA, Managing Director, Marks 
Barfield Architects 

Yes Yes Yes 

Andy Brown, Head of Corporate Affairs, Transport for London Yes Yes Yes 

Mike Brown MVO, Commissioner, Transport for London Yes Yes Yes 

Howard Carter, General Counsel, Transport for London Yes Yes Yes 

Wai-King Cheung, Thames Central Open Spaces Yes Yes Yes 

Martin Clarke, Director of Resources, Greater London 
Authority 

Yes Yes Yes 

Tom Copley AM, London-wide Assembly Member, London 
Assembly 

Yes Yes Yes 

Mervyn Davies, Baron Davies of Abersoch CBE, Chairman, 
Garden Bridge Trust 

Yes Yes Yes 

Richard DeCani, Ex-Managing Director Planning, Transport for 
London 

Yes Yes Yes 

Isabel Dedring, Ex-Deputy Mayor for Transport, Greater 
London Authority 

Yes Yes Yes 

Michèle Dix CBE, Ex-Managing Director Planning, Transport 
for London 

Yes Yes Yes 

Jane Duncan, President, Royal Institute of British Architects Yes Yes Yes 

Len Duvall AM, Chair of Greater London Authority Oversight 
Committee, London Assembly 

Yes No No 

Bee Emmott, Executive Director, Garden Bridge Trust Yes Yes Yes 

Florence Eshalomi AM, Assembly Member for Lambeth and 
Southwark, London Assembly 

Yes Yes Yes 

Marilyn Evers, Thames Central Open Spaces Yes Yes Yes 

Jim Eyre, Founding Director, Wilkinson Eyre Yes Yes Yes 

John Heaps, Board Member, Garden Bridge Trust Yes Yes Yes 

Thomas Heatherwick, Founder, Heatherwick Studios Yes Yes Yes 

Kate Hoey MP, MP for Vauxhall Yes Yes No 

Sir Peter Hendy CBE, Ex-Commissioner, Transport for London Yes Yes Yes 

Will Hurst, Managing Editor, Architect’s Journal Yes Yes Yes 

Alistair Lenczner, Designer Yes Yes Yes 

Sir Edward Lister, Ex-Deputy Mayor for Planning and Chief of 
Staff, Greater London Authority 

Yes Yes Yes 

Joanna Lumley OBE, Board Member, Garden Bridge Trust Yes Yes Yes 

David Marks MBE FRSA RIBA, Managing Director, Marks 
Barfield Architects 

Yes Yes Yes 

Walter Menteth, Project Compass Yes Yes Yes 
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Cllr Tim Mitchell, Ward councillor – St James Ward, 
Westminster 

Yes Yes Yes 

Paul Morell OBE, Deputy Chairman and Board Member, 
Garden Bridge Trust 

Yes Yes Yes 

Cllr Adele Morris, Ward Councillor – Cathedrals Ward, 
Southwark 

Yes Yes Yes 

Cllr Jennie Mosley, Ward Councillor – Bishop's Ward, Lambeth Yes Yes Yes 

Cllr David Noakes, Ward Councillor – Cathedrals Ward, 
Southwark 

Yes Yes Yes 

Cllr Lib Peck, Leader of the Council, Lambeth Yes No  No 

Caroline Pidgeon OBE AM, London-wide Assembly Member, 
London Assembly 

Yes Yes Yes 

Scott Rice, Chair, Coin Street Community Builders Yes Yes Yes 

Charles Ritchie, Legal Manager, Transport for London Yes Yes Yes 

Ian Ritchie, CBE RA RIBA, Director of Ian Ritchie Architects Ltd. Yes Yes Yes 

Sarah Sands, Editor, Evening Standard Yes Yes Yes 

Rebecca Sheeran, Director – Transport, National Audit Office Yes Yes Yes 

Katie Smith, Head of Scrutiny, Greater London Authority Yes Yes Yes 

Iain Tuckett, Group Director, Coin Street Community Builders Yes Yes Yes 

Theo Usherwood, Political Editor, LBC Yes No No 

Clive Walker, Director of Internal Audit, Transport for London Yes Yes Yes 

Alex Williams, Acting Managing Director Planning, Transport 
for London 

Yes Yes Yes 




